
 

Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting September 24, 2019 

 
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly 

meeting on September 24, 2019 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room of 

Alexandria City Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser and Bridgette 

Rogers. Quorum established.   

Attorney Vester Parsley and Mayor Bennett Armstrong were also present.  The meeting 

commenced with a prayer from Attorney Parsley and the pledge of allegiance.  

The meeting began with Mayor Armstrong requesting the minutes from the August 27, 2019 

meeting be reviewed.  Alderman Lynne Dickerson made a motion to accept the minutes for 

August 27, 2019 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Charlie Fraser.  Motion passed 

unopposed.    

Public Hearing – Second Reading of Ordinance 2019-1 amending Section 18-204 for Grinder 

Pump Wastewater Systems. Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. There 

were no comments.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept Ordinance 2019-1.  Motion was 

seconded by Alderman Bridgette Rogers.  Motion passed unopposed.  

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for comments from the citizens.   

Ms. Sandy Brown, Director of the Senior Center addressed the board on behalf of Ricky Nixon 

from Hardware of Watertown.  Mr. Nixon asked that Ms. Brown inform the board that he is 

looking for a buyer for his hardware business and was hoping that someone from Alexandria 

would want to buy the business and move it to Alexandria.  Ms. Brown went on to update the 

current happenings at the Senior Center.  They have completed a few upgrades to the building 

including paint and the required door closures per insurance.  The Leadership DeKalb Alumni 

are donating their time to paint the main room of the Senior Center as well as the front hallway.  

They are also in the process of converting the rest of their florescent lights to LED.  The Senior 

Center has applied for a Tech grant through DTC to open up internet access to the senior citizens 

and the Arthritis Walk with Ease program will start over the next few weeks.  Rite Aid in 

Smithville helped vaccinate thirteen (13) against the flu.  Ms. Brown thanked the Town for their 

support.  

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Sewer & Water Report - Mr. Rich Potter and Mr. Brian Grisham were present.  Mr. Potter stated 

that for sewer we are still working on land application permits, the EQ Basin was pumped out, 

and they had to replace the belts on all three blowers at the Sewer plant due to dry rot.  There 

was a thick grease cake in the small lift station that was built up, it has been removed and we are 

now using an inhibitor to keep it from building up again.  For the water side we had a pump go 

bad in the Sykes station, the backup motor was installed and subsequently failed.  The new motor 

was installed for two thousand eight hundred dollars ($2800.00) and we are still waiting on the 

cost of repairing the backup.  Mr. Grisham has had multiple service line leaks this month – no 

major leaks. Discussion was held concerning the land application.  Alderman Fraser made a 

motion to accept the sewer and water report.  Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.   

Motion passed unopposed. 

Police report was presented by Alderman Rogers; see attachment A.  Motion was made by 

Alderman Fraser to accept the Police report.  Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.   

Motion passed unopposed.  



Fire report was presented by Assistant Fire Chief John Partridge; see attachment B.  Motion was 

made by Alderman Rogers to accept the fire report as presented.  Alderman Fraser seconded the 

motion. Motion passed unopposed. 

Streets report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; see attachment C.  Total spent was four 

hundred seventy-nine dollars and thirty-eight cents ($479.38). Alderman Fraser made a motion to 

accept the report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed 

unopposed.   

Financial report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO.  Mrs. Tetlow went over the 

Water and Sewer Fund and General Fund; see attachment D.  She reminded the Board that the 

Budget Report does not include payments on principle and interest. 2018 property tax collections 

currently have an unpaid balance of five thousand five hundred and seventy dollars ($5570.00). 

Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion seconded by 

Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Engineer Report was presented by Jerry Warren, Town Engineer.  We are still waiting on the 

specifics on the SRF.  Mr. Warren discussed a three (3) lot subdivision on the corner of Holmes 

Gap and West Main St with a developer.  It is very early in the planning for the developer but 

they gave him the specifics he needed.      Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the financial 

report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley. Attorney Parsley stated that there is 

no current or pending litigation against the town and that he had worked on the sewer ordinance 

with Mrs. Tetlow this month. Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the attorney’s report as 

presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Mayor’s report was presented by Mayor Armstrong.  He has nothing to report this month.   

OLD BUSINESS 

Storm Drain Damage/Sidewalk Holes.  Discussion was held concerning the process of getting 

bids for the repairs.  There has been one bid received and three refusals to bid for various 

reasons.  We are waiting on the contractor contacted by Mr. Warren to turn in a proposal.       

NEW BUSINESS  

RJ Young proposal for a new rental contract on the Fax/Printer/Scanner for the Police 

Department was discussed.  Alderman Rogers will contact N&L Business Systems for a 

proposal.  Discussion tabled until next meeting.     

Alderman Fraser made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed.  
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